Minutes of Moray Beekeepers Association (MBA) Annual General Meeting 2016, held at Elgin Town Hall on Tuesday23rd February, commenced 19.00 hours. Mr T Harris in the chair.
1. Welcome.  The Chair welcomed  39 members and Michelle Berry, SBA Development Officer.

2. Apologies.  Andy Watson, Ron Clark, James Black, Wendy Jamieson, John & Ann Davies and Laura McClure.
3. The Minutes of AGM held 28th January 2015 were accepted as a true record. P.A Tassel, S. P. Deeming.

4. Matters Arising.  None

5. Secretary’s report.  Anne Black summarised her written report. This has been another busy year, with many courses being held at Birnie training apiary. Several members successfully completed Basic Beemaster assessments and a number passed a variety of modules. Anne passed on her congratulations to all the successful candidates.

The new caravan at Birnie Apiary will provide more and better space for catering and privacy for exam candidates.

Anne announced that she is stepping down from the position of MBA Secretary, but will continue to be a committee member, member of the training team, hospitality team leader and deputy to Tony who is taking over as secretary.
The Chair thanked Anne for all her work as Secretary over the past 3 years.

5. Treasurer’s report. Donna Clark summarised the accounts, which had been independently examined. 
Major expenses in the last year have been for frames, foundation, jars, Apistan and fondant, all for sale to MBA members. In addition, £1100 was spent on bees and hives to replace those stolen or lost last winter.
Income included a very useful sum of £578.72 Gift Aid payment from HMRC. The current bank balance is £6075

The accounts were adopted with thanks to the Treasurer. Proposed Andrew Tassell, seconded Martin Bridges
7. Election of Office Bearers. The Chairman Andy Watson, Treasurer Donna Clark and Committee members Phillip Barlow, James Black, Anne Black, Mike Collins, Pete Deeming, Bridget Deeming and Raefe Lettey offer themselves for re-election. There were no other nominees so the above were duly re-elected.
It was proposed , A. Black and seconded by A Watson on behalf of the Committee that Tony Harris be elected as General Secretary, and there being no other nominees he was duly elected.

8. Spring Summer Programme 2016, 1 pm unless otherwise stated
Tuesday March 22nd

Beekeeping in Uganda, Raefe Lettey, 7pm Elgin Town Hall

Sunday April 24th

First inspections, Q marking and clipping, Birnie Apiary

Sunday May 22nd

Swarm Control, Spring inspections, Birnie Apiary

Sunday June 26th

Swarm Control, General inspections, Birnie Apiary

Sunday July 24th

Summer Inspections, Birnie Apiary

Saturday August 20th

Heather Picnic

Saturday September 10th 
SBA Convention, ‘Tartan Weekend’, Moray College

Saturday September 10th
Ceilidh, Elgin Football Club, 
Saturday September17th
MBA Wax Day

Sunday September 24th

Honey Extraction Talk and Demonstration, Birnie Apiary

Saturday October 22nd 

Members Honey Show, Birnie Apiary

Additionally, regular Apiary Inspection sessions will take place at Birnie apiary  and members are encouraged to attend (see website for further details)

The Chair asked  members to let the Committee know if any other meetings/ items/ services were wanted. He also stated  that,  the MBA wax day on 17th September could only go ahead if a minimum of 12 people signed up. 
9. Presentation of Certificates to successful candidates in SBA Examinations 2015. The Basic beemaster  is the entry point into the system, the first rung of the ladder and is a practical assessment of your beekeeping handling skills at the hive as well as an oral test of your beekeeping knowledge. A distinction is required if the candidate wants to go on and take the modular examinations.
Basic Beemaster Certificates, with distinctions were awarded to Martin Allen Phillip Barlow, Deborah Benham, Paul Fairbrother, Juli Harris, Neil Mathieson, Thady McAndrew and Fraser McGill 

The next step after taking the Basic Assessment is to sit some of the modular exams and congratulations are due to Phillip Barlow, Martin Bridges and Mike Collins who were successful in Module 1, ‘Honey Bee Management’ and Neil Mathieson who passed Module 1 and Module 2 ‘Honeybee Products and Forage. 

Andy Watson passed Module 5, ‘Honey Bee Biology’ and Module 6, ‘Honey Bee Behaviour’ and having completed 4 modules is also awarded the SBA Intermediate Beemaster certificate. 

MBA will be running a course commencing in April for anyone  interested in taking the Basic assessment in 2016. 

10. SBA Convention. This year to be held at Moray College on September 10th and organised by Ann Chilcott (Nairn) who was present tonight.Co-hosted by Nairn and Moray Beekeepers Associations, and part of a “Tartan Weekend” theme, the following events are planned.
Friday evening – Skep making – Bryce Reynard

Saturday Convention – 3 main speakers, Professors Tom Seeley, Francis Ratnieks and Sarah Red-Laird, founder of the Bee-girl organisation
Saturday evening Ceilidh
The Chair asked members to support the weekend  and also asked for volunteers to assist with stewarding 
11. A.O.B John Gifford asked if we could buy an  Oxalic Acid vaporiser  and the Chair  replied that we had just bought one for members’ use. 
Jim McCulloch mentioned there is still an issue with using  Api Bioxal as a vaporiser due to ingredients including sugar and silicon..
The Chair stated that the safest method to treat colonies for varroa in winter was trickling oxalic acid.

Johnathan Caddy- asked if anyone had experience of “Flow Hives” – answer was no, but it was felt they wouldn’t work locally as too cold.

He also asked about access to Birnie apiary and security there. The Chair stated that additional security measures were now in place to protect the hives and premises at the apiary
Fraser McGill member asked if there were any plans for participation in further BEAM or other such funded projects – Answer was no, in view of work involved

Oliver McFarlane asked who supplied the replacement bees as he felt they should have been local bees.  They had been supplied by Tony Harris from his own stock.
Funding from the BEAM project had allowed us to buy queens from Cyprus as these were supposed to be very calm. They had proved totally unsuitable and a lesson had been learned that we should only keep local bees, adapted to our environment

SBA Development Officer - Tony introduced Michelle Berry, SBA Development Officer, who started in the post in January. Michelle’s role is to promote the SBA and beekeeping. increase membership and raise funds. He asked that members speak to her after the meeting with any ideas on improving the SBA and the services to attract members.
There being no further business the Chair thanked everyone for attending and closed the meeting at 19.40 hrs.
